



## ANGASTON

### MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE **ANGASTON MANAGEMENT GROUP**

Held at Taste of Eden commencing at 6:00pm 21<sup>st</sup> October 2014

---

#### **WELCOME**

Steve Falland, Chair, welcomed committee members and guests to the meeting.

#### **PRESENT**

Steve Falland (Chair), Leo Leggett, Shirley Rohrlach, Barry Chinner, Cr Richard Miller

Andrew Plush arrived 6.21pm

Michael Teakle arrived 6.25pm

#### **APOLOGIES**

Mark Thomas

#### **GUESTS**

Sarah Barrett, Mark Grossman, Kristin Wohlers, Melissa Raymond, Theo Marks, Bim Lange,

#### **CONFLICT OF INTEREST**

Steve called for declarations of any known conflicts of interest.

**No declaration of conflicts of interest**

#### **CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING**

Steve noted that he forgot to change the date on the minutes to the 16<sup>th</sup> September.

**Moved:** Shirley moved that the Minutes of the meeting 16<sup>th</sup> September 2014 as circulated be confirmed as a true and correct record of the proceedings of that meeting.

**Seconded:** Steve Falland

**CARRIED**

#### **CORRESPONDENCE**

##### **In**

1. Financial Statement 2014
  2. Letter from Stephan Knoll, Residents Win grant program.
  3. E-mail from Council regarding SA govt Grants Portal
-

## Out

1. AMG Minutes of meeting 16<sup>th</sup> September 2014

## FINANCIAL STATEMENT

September 2014,  
Cash reserve balance \$ 68,750

The sponsorship of \$2000 made by Adelaide Brighton Cement attracted GST  
So as a result, only approx. \$1800 is made available.

ACTION: Steve to check if this is correct for the donation to incur GST

The committee reserved the approval of the financial statements until such time as the figures for 13/14 are brought forward

## Business Arising from the Previous Meeting

None

## GENERAL

### **1. Christmas Town Party 2014: 5pm – 9pm Friday 28<sup>th</sup> November**

- Steve circulated minutes from the parade committee's meeting to all
- Bill tabled the press release and advert to go in the Leader and Herald
- Facebook page set up 'Angaston Christmas Party'

ACTION: All AMG friends to get behind the party and if on Facebook share the page

- Sponsorship for the window decorating from Yalumba, Small Fry and Sorby Adams
- The event application and traffic alteration application have been submitted and approved.

The issues affecting Tanunda Town Committee and the subsequent cancellation of their Christmas Parade are the same as Angaston. The committee discussed these concerns with Bill. The administration and scale differences between the events were discussed and this made the difference between Angaston being manageable, The committee collectively thanked Bill and his committee.

Next meeting tomorrow

### **2. Redefining Community Committees Project – S41 Town Committee Business Case for Change**

No update on the position of Project Officer advertised within Council to work internally on this project and transition of Section 41's to new format.

Kristin suggested a speaker from Greenock Town Committee because they seem to be very successful as an Incorporated Body.

**ACTION:** Kristin to approach Chair of Greenock Town Committee to speak at our November meeting.

**ACTION:** Steve to approach Leonie Boothby to facilitate the November meeting TBA

**ACTION:** Everyone to bring a friend – approach people on the periphery who may be interested in having a think tank on Angaston and the move to the new incorporated committee format.

Mark Grossman talked about how the park committee could be discussed at the next meeting.

Richard stated that he would support a move that included the Park committee under the new AMG.

There will be other groups that we will need to bring into the think tank meeting in November.

### **3. Barossa Vintage Festival 2015**

AMG did not make any moves to get involved and the deadlines have passed.

The committee discussed protecting our honour in being the grand champion winning float for the last two vintage parades.

Andrew Plush questioned the worthwhileness of setting up at Tanunda oval on Saturday afternoon for only a few hours, as no time frame has been communicated so far.

**ACTION:** Kristin to approach Andrew Dundon to check what the requirements are for the vintage parade and the ongoing fair at the Tanunda festival.

### **4. IT and Media**

- Has been shelved until we can decide how to fund the video and determine more about the targeted audience. Perhaps an agenda item for the new committee.

### **5. Tour Down Under 2015**

- Steve couldn't make the first meeting
- Next meeting Thursday
- Oppy is available to book for town Christmas Parties.
- The committee discussed the route and how we get a BUPA challenge in the Barossa.
- The committee also discussed the issues with the budget allocations for towns involved last year.

**ACTION:** Steve to bring back the programs from Thursdays meeting if he can make the meeting.

## **6. Community Garden**

- Michael updated the group on the progress with the removal of a fence and garden beds being built
- Also success with a grant application with \$4000 for some tanks.
- Michael asked about a donation from the AMG. The committee discussed ways to help facilitate fundraising (perhaps at the Christmas town parade) but also requested that the Community Garden committee put in a formal request for funding perhaps for a specific project.

## **7. Salters Gully – community concern**

The committee discussed that issues raised again concerning Salters Gully which have been bought up numerous times over the years. There are concerns with:

- Pedestrian safety
- Major tourist attraction, visual
- Primary entrance to town – looks terrible
- Speed limit possible change
- Small bridge is narrow and dangerous for pedestrians

**ACTION:** The committee may need to keep this item as an ongoing concern and maintain lobbying council and others to fix this.

**ACTION:** Sarah to look at Residents win grant application process.

## **Steve meeting with Council Staff**

Steve met with Peter Bice, Ben Wright and Steve Kaesler regarding the 12/13 and future budget for footpath projects.

Steve determined from the meeting that the previously announced footpath budget did take a hit last year in favour of other projects including rural roads and budget blow outs from other capital works including other footpaths.

There is \$40,000 in 2014/15 Council budget for footpath works in Angaston. This is for new works not maintenance. AMG have been asked for town priorities in this area.

Bim Lange talked about using the Jensen Plan in prioritising and Places for People funding – therefore aiming to leverage funds.

The committee needs to look at the whole town and other footpaths not just the main street.

Themes were consistency and a whole plan rather than just higgledy piggedly.

## **Railway Station**

Council approved the documentation to begin the transfer of the land.

Council's next move is the blocks to be listed for sale, the proceeds of which are to fund the implementation of the railway station plan.

Safety issue with the collapse of the wall of the platform.

ACTION: Maintenance require by Council at the Railway station.

ACTION: maintain communications with all stakeholders.

**Christmas Drinks:**

Small sub-committee organising this.

5pm 'Gathering in the Green' Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> December 2014 BYO

Guest speakers and the invitation to people outside of the committee who are interested in Angaston.

Steve has put an event application in to Council. More information to come.

**Council Representation:**

Theo offered to be a on the committee should he be elected onto Council

The prospective Councillor candidates made it known that they felt that there should be a Councillor representative on the AMG/the new committee.

**Other Business:**

Report from Annabel Hill-Smith to AMG meeting 21/10/14

1. For Barossa Tourism, they require a supply of the Heritage Walk brochure and Angaston Flyer.
2. Barossa Tourism are handing out the old town brochure for "a map" of the town. (note: it was decided not to print a full town map on last flyer, only main st and near by)
3. Sarah Dickson from Barossa Tourism is on Union Chapel committee and queried why town groups don't join as one?
4. Fund Raising in 2015. Goals could be: maintenance of website, keeping updated. Brochure reprints. Facebook page updates. Vimeo productions for the website. Admin costs for someone to do these things!

**NEXT MEETING: 25<sup>th</sup> November 2014 @ Venue TBC**

**CLOSURE**

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8pm

Confirmed

**Date:** .....

**Chairman:** .....